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4-H Youth Development 

Jessie Van Buren, 4-H Educator 
Phone: 208-883-2267 
Email:  jvanburen@uidaho.edu 
Follow 4-H on Facebook @LatahCounty4H 

LATAH COUNTY 4-H NEWSLETTER 
“To Make the Best Better”       
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LATAH COUNTY 4-H OFFICE 
Happy New Year - I hope you all had a wonderful holiday season!  Our office 
will be closed on January 16 to observe Martin Luther King, Jr. Day.  
Additionally, I may be out of the office for a few days around that weekend for 
a family commitment.  Lastly, I will be travelling to Boise Jan 27-29 to plan 
the State Teen Association Convention.  However, if you have any questions, 
you can still call the office or e-mail me! 
-Jessie Van Buren 

LATAH COUNTY FAIR UPDATES 
This year’s animal show schedule will be changed from previous years.  Here 
are the changes being implemented by the Fair Board: 

· There will be one outdoor show ring for large animals, which changes 
the show times for that ring.  The schedule is as follows: Goats 9AM, 
Beef 11AM, Sheep 1:30PM, Dairy (Thursday only) 4PM. 

· On Thursday (Quality) Final Drive classes will begin at 5PM to allow for 
more public to attend.  Classes will go in the following order: swine, 
goat, beef, and sheep. 

· All small animal classes will be held on Thursday.  Quality and 
Showmanship classes will likely be back to back for each species.  
Species will be split between morning and evening classes to avoid 
the heat of the day (further details TBD). 

There will likely be a few other things changing with regard to entertainment 
and updates to some buildings.  I will keep you updated as these changes 
are made! 

UI EXTENSION UPDATES 
I have mentioned a few times that our State 4-H Director (Dr. Jim Lindstrom) 
retired at the end of December.  Taking his place starting in February is Dr. 
Angie Freel from the University of Arkansas 4-H Department.  Dr. Freel comes 
highly regarded, and we are all looking forward to working with her!   
 

Another recent change was the retirement of the UI Extension Northern 
District Director (Jim Church).  Rusty Gosz started in this position in 
December.  Previously, he was at Oklahoma State University where he was 
the Youth Livestock Specialist focused on livestock judging competitions.  He 
was excited to return to Idaho to be closer to relatives near Potlatch. 
 

Lastly, Jim Wilson (Northern District 4-H Director) will be retiring in February.  
As the state shooting sports specialist, this will have a large impact on the 
program, but others across the state will be helping until UI can find a 
replacement. 
 
Other personnel changes may happen this year, and I will pass along the 
information as it comes! 



 

 

COMPLETING YOUR ENROLLMENT 

Enrollment for 2023 is open in ZSuite.  If you already have a 
ZSuite account, use your existing family account.  Do not create 
a new account.  

Enrollment is not considered COMPLETE until your dues are paid 
via check, cash, or credit card over the phone:   

General Members: $25 Horse Members: $30 

Leaders: $5   Family Cap (3+ members):  $75 

KNOW YOUR GOVERNMENT 

This conference is designed for 
8th or 9th grade students 

interested in learning more about 
our government and how it works.  

This year, KYG will be held in 
Boise February 18-20.  

Registration is available through 
ZSuite and due January 10.  The 

registration fee is $225 for 
delegates and $175 for 

chaperones.  If you have any 
questions, contact Mike Knutz at 

mknutz@uidaho.edu. 
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facilities, and includes, but is not limited to, applications, admissions, access to programs and services, and employment. 

NEW PROCESS TO REQUEST ACCOMODATIONS   

From the University of Idaho Center for Disability Access and Resources (CDAR): 
 
Persons with disabilities have the right to request and receive reasonable accommodations. Please complete 
this form to assist in evaluating the reasonable accommodation request at least two weeks prior to the event. 
Accommodation applications cannot be approved without supporting documentation. Submit this electronic 
request form by sending the application and documentation to: 

Center for Disability Access and Resources 
875 Perimeter Drive Moscow, ID 83844-4257 

cdar@uidaho.edu Phone 208-885-6307, Fax 208-885-9404 
 
If you have any questions or need any assistance completing or submitting the form, please contact the Latah 
County Extension Office. 

4-H Updates 

MT VIEW IN THE NEWS 

The Mountain View 4-H Club 
was part of the Light Up the 

Season parade in Moscow in 
December.  Club President, 
Paxton Dorigo, was featured 

in this article by the Daily 
News.  Way to go 4-H’ers! 
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Join CSU for this 
informative seminar 

for 4-H Leaders 
interested in 
coaching a 

competitive Horse 
Judging Team! To 

register, please click 
this link: https://

col.st/Qv8WN� 

Horse Opportunities 

Participants 
need to be an 

active 4-H 
member 

(registered in 
ZSuite, dues 
paid) prior to 

the event.  
Registration 

forms are 
available as a 

Shared File 
within ZSuite.  
Hard copies 
are available 
in the office, 

as well. 



 

 

Livestock Opportunities 
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Golden Go-4’s 4-H Club is hosting a series 
of beef educational meetings and 

activities throughout the year open to all 4-
H and FFA beef members in the county.  
The next meeting will be January 15 at 

3pm at 2945 Clyde Rd (Knott Residence) 
in Moscow.  Dr. Lauren Christensen from 
UI will be going over herd health including 
vaccines, worming, and antibiotic usage. 

UI Extension Educator 
Meranda Small is putting on 
Beef Schools in Lewiston on 
January 10th and 17th for 
producers in the area.  For 

more information or to RSVP, 
contact Meranda at 

msmall@uidaho.edu. 



 

 

Livestock Opportunities 
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CHIP GILLIAM MEMORIAL PROGRAM 

In 1997 the Chip Gilliam Memorial Fund was established to help Latah County youth by providing financial 
assistance for their 4-H and FFA market animal projects.  Loan applications are due to the Fair Office by 

March 31.  Applicants must be Latah County 4-H or FFA members and have approval from their 4-H 
Leader or FFA Advisor.  A link to the application can be found here. 

IDAHO ANGUS CARCASS CONTEST 

The Idaho Angus Association sponsors two $100 cash awards and plaques to the highest placing Black Angus 
Carcass in the state. In order to qualify, animals must be 51% black in color, have no Brahman or dairy influence, 

and have been exhibited at an Idaho fair. Carcass data is judged using the Certified Angus Beef® standards. 
Latah County submitted five carcasses for consideration of the awards belonging to: Jayden Brammer, Katie 

O’Connell, Hunter Redmon, McKenna Knott, and Macie Ashmead. These carcasses graded Average Choice or 
higher and were black-hided as per CAB requirements. Winners will be notified February 5 and presented their 

award at the Idaho Angus Association Banquet in Twin Falls February 10. 



 

 

4-H TEEN POLLINATOR HABITAT TRAINING 

SATURDAY JAN 14 10AM-4PM; COEUR D'ALENE RESORT IN WORLEY 

At this workshop, teens will learn about creating pollinator habitats and how to teach more youth about the 
critical role of pollinators for our nation’s food supply. Open to youth in grades 9-12. Registration deadline 

is January 9. See the registration form below. Contact Mike Knutz with any questions (208-736-3608 
mknutz@uidaho.edu). 



 

 

Leader News 
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ZSUITE REGISTRATION 

After helping a few leaders through the ZSuite registration process, there are a few things I want to share.  
Most questions I have received include “Why can’t I see ____ for my club?”  There are usually 2 reasons: 
1. Your account is not active in ZSuite, and you should call the office to find out what you are missing. 

2. You need to be approved as a leader for the club.  This one seems to be a new step and is apparently 
very critical.  Below is a screenshot and some steps to help explain how to complete this. 

1. Log in ZSuite and go onto your leader profile within your household. 

2. Click the carrot icon to expand the options on your profile. 

3. Select “REQUEST TO BE A CLUB LEADER” (the pink button), and the office will approve you. 

4. If this button does not appear, please ensure you are categorized as an Organizational 
Volunteer (even if you are considered a Project Leader within your club).  My understanding 
is only this type of profile can view record books and other information in the club. 

ηϭ 

ηϮ 

ηϯ 

ηϰ 

SUPER SATURDAY IS BACK! 

This March, 4-H professionals in the area are bringing back Super Saturday.  This is a 
day with many different learning opportunities for a variety of projects.  This year it will 

be held at the new high school in Lewiston.  Further details about date and 
registration will be coming out to you next week, so check your mailboxes and inboxes! 
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